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United States Senate



  
Washington, DC 20510 


 
Dear Senator,
On behalf of the Prevent Cancer Foundation, I am writing to urge you to consider protecting preventive health services in the newly proposed Senate health care bill. 
After reviewing the Better Care Reconciliation Act of 2017, we were disheartened to learn that, like its House counterpart, the bill eliminates the Prevention and Public Health Fund and does so beginning in fiscal year 2018 – just three months from now. This bill, in its current form, would have a devastating effect on cancer prevention, screening, early detection and treatment.
The Prevent Cancer Foundation is the nation’s only non-profit organization solely dedicated to saving lives through cancer prevention and early detection.  We focus on advancing research into cancer prevention and early detection, educating the public, and ensuring that all have access to screenings and other preventive health services.  
Therefore, as you debate the bill in the Senate, we want to ensure that any health care reform addresses these key points:
1) Protect the Prevention and Public Health Fund.  As mentioned earlier, we were discouraged to see the elimination of the Prevention and Public Health Fund from the Senate bill.  This vital Fund not only increases access to preventive care, but also, because of its educational and outreach component, increases use of preventive care.  Supporting this Fund not only helps individuals by saving lives through prevention, it also makes good fiscal sense.  Currently, preventable diseases such as diabetes, heart conditions and some cancers cost the economy $1.3 trillion in both health care costs and lost productivity annually
.  
2) Coverage for Preventive Services.  Currently, all insurers are required to cover essential preventive services, including vaccinations, mammography, colorectal cancer screening, and pap smears, with no copayments.  We are disheartened that he Senate bill includes a provision ending coverage requirements for these essential benefits on December 31, 2019. The primary reason individuals cite for not getting their recommended preventive services is cost, even if the individual does have insurance coverage.  By requiring that preventive services are fully covered by insurance, we believe we can increase the utilization of these services. Any Senate health care bill should make it a requirement that insurers cover preventive services. 
3) Coverage for Pre-existing Conditions.  Guaranteed coverage for pre-existing conditions is one of the most important provisions currently available..  Thank you for including the coverage of pre-existing conditions in the Senate bill. We hope to see it remain in place through the negotiation process. 
We know that prevention saves lives and the number one reason given for not receiving regular preventive care is cost. Maintaining coverage for those who currently have insurance and working to expand access to preventive services for all is essential.  We look forward to joining all of you to   make health care available and affordable for all Americans.
Thank you for your consideration,


Carolyn Aldigé





President and Founder


Carolyn R. Aldigé�President & Founder


BOARD OF DIRECTORS�Scott McIntyre�Chairman


Gary Lytle�Vice Chairman


Joann Piccolo�Vice Chairman


James L. Mulshine, M.D.�Vice Chairman,�Scientific Director


Kathryn A. West�Secretary


Brock R. Landry�Treasurer


Katherine Kennedy Allen


Frantz Alphonse


Jennifer Christie


Ron Christie


The Hon. Vic Fazio


Drew Figdor


Jeremy Hardy FitzGerald


Kimberley Fritts


Joyce H. Gates


Lilibet Hagel


Charles S. Houser


Peter Levin, Ph.D.


Sheri Peterson McGrath


Pawan Singh


George Swygert





Sustaining Directors 


Betty Alewine


Michael F. Brewer


Ron Doornink


Karen D. Fuller


Gordon (Don) Hutchins, Jr.


Joel Jankowsky


Marcelle Leahy


Jon Mittelhauser


Jean Perin


Andrea Roane


David Tutera


Margaret Vanderhye


Virginia A. Weil�


Emeritus Directors 


David S. Alberts, M.D.


Catherine P. Bennett


Margaret Bush


Marcia Myers Carlucci


Elmer E. Huerta, M.D., M.P.H.


Alexine C. Jackson�


Founding Directors 


Alan P. Dye�Harold M. Keshishian*�





MEDICAL ADVISORY BOARD�David S. Alberts, M.D.�Chairman


SCIENTIFIC REVIEW PANEL�James L. Mulshine, M.D.�Chairman





*Deceased








� DeVol, R., & Bedroussian, A. (2007). An Unhealthy America: The Economic Burden of Chronic Disease -- Charting a New Course to Save Lives and Increase Productivity and Economic Growth (p. 1, Rep.). Santa Monica, CA: Milken Institute. doi:http://assets1b.milkeninstitute.org/assets/Publication/ResearchReport/PDF/chronic_disease_report.pdf





1600 Duke Street, Suite 500 • Alexandria, VA 22314 • 703-836-4412 • Fax: 703-836-4413 • www.preventcancer.org
1600 Duke Street, Suite 500 • Alexandria, VA 22314 • 703-836-4412 • Fax: 703-836-4413 • www.preventcancer.org


